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recommendation was for no rehabilitation, and stated that you were highly motivated, and 
desired to complete your obligated service.  The Chief of Naval Personnel directed you be issued 
a counseling warning regarding further drug use and you were so counseled on 8 May 1973.  
Subsequently, you began a period of unauthorized absence (UA) on 28 August 1973 until 
21 October 1973.  During your UA, you missed ships movement on 29 August 1973.   
 
Based on the information contained in your record, it appears that you submitted a voluntary 
written request for an Other Than Honorable (OTH) discharge for separation in lieu of trial 
(SILT) by court-martial.  In the absence of evidence to contrary, it is presumed that prior to 
submitting this voluntary discharge request, you would have conferred with a qualified military 
lawyer, been advised of your rights, and warned of the probable adverse consequences of 
accepting such a discharge.  As part of this discharge request, you would have acknowledged 
that your characterization of service upon discharge would be an OTH.  Ultimately, on 8 January 
1974, you were discharged pursuant to your request and assigned an OTH characterization of 
service. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but was not limited, your request to upgrade your characterization of 
service and contentions that if you knew you would receive a Dishonorable discharge you would 
have taken the court-martial and stayed on active duty, it seemed easier at the time to take the 
undesirable because it wasn’t explained to you what it meant, you were immature at the time, 
and were experiencing personal family related issues at the time.  For purposes of clemency and 
equity consideration, the Board noted you did provides advocacy letters that described post-
service accomplishments. 
 
As part of the Board review process, the BCNR Physician Advisor who is a licensed clinical 
psychologist (Ph.D.), reviewed your contentions and the available records and issued an AO 
dated 9 February 2023.  The Ph.D. stated in pertinent part: 
 

The Petitioner contends that he suffered from PTSD due to a traumatic home life 
characterized by emotional and physical abuse by his father.  Although there is no 
evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in military service, 
or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral changes indicative 
of a diagnosable mental health condition, it is plausible given his detailed personal 
statement that he did suffer from PTSD symptoms, he has provided no medical 
evidence in support of his claims.  He submitted two character reference from 
pastors. 
 

The Ph.D. concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  It is possible that his 
misconduct could be attributed to PTSD sustained by unfortunate circumstance of his childhood 
and home life.”  
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded that your potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 






